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YEAR 7 FOOTBALLERS KICK OFF NATIONAL 
CUP RUN 
On Friday 4 October, the Year 7 football team ventured out of College for their first away game 
representing the College in the English Schools National Cup.  We headed off to Twickenham to 
play against Orleans Park and I think the boys were rather excited about their first trip on the 
minibus! 
 
We started the game well and took control early with our midfield three of Freddie, Zahir and Josh 
dictating the pace of the game. 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Open Evening 
I am sure parents and carers would want to know that our Open Evening last Thursday went 
extremely well.  We know that our consistently strong exam results help to establish our reputation 
locally, but more than that, it is the caring attitude of all our staff, and the culture and ethos of 
Collingwood which is most obvious as soon as parents visit us.  I was, once again, overwhelmed by 
the number of positive comments from parents and students about Collingwood. 
 
V Block 
I would like to thank students and parents for their understanding and patience regarding the 
significant delay in the roofing work in V block.  Your support has helped make a difficult situation 
much easier to manage.  I am pleased to say that all classrooms are now back in operation although 
further work is continuing.  
 
Home Learning - Use of Mobile Phones 
I have followed up on a request from two parents and have asked staff to give those students who 
do not possess a mobile phone sufficient time to record their home learning in their planner.  I know 
some staff are asking students to use phones to take a photo of their Home Learning tasks on the 
whiteboards but I have reminded them that not all students have a phone nor should they feel they 
need to have one.  /hb¢Lb¦95 hb t!D9 о 
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Thursday 10 October: Early Closure for all students, finishing at 1.25pm 
 Sixth Form Open Evening, 5.30pm until 8.00pm, Sixth Form Centre 
 
Thursday 24 October & 
Friday 25 October: Sixth Form Revue, 7.30pm until 10.00pm, Kingston Theatre 
 
Friday 25 October: End of Term 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - DONôT MISS OUT! 

 

Lara Pearson (10A) who has been called up for her 
second England U15 football camp of the year during 
the October half-term break.  
 
This time it is being held at the national training ground, 
St Georgeôs Park, so it will feel really special, especially 
if any of the senior squads are there at the same time! 

CONGRATULATIONS 

TO ... 

Parents/carers will have now received a letter seeking nominations for the Parent Governor vacancy 
on the Governing Board.  The letter sets out the nomination process.   
  
The Collingwood Governing Board meets once a term and operates five committees, which also 
meet each term.  Governors at Collingwood sit on two of our five committees.  Our meetings are at 
8.00am and our aim is always to finish by 10.00am. 
  
If you are interested in the education of all students at Collingwood and are prepared to contribute 
your time and energy to support the Collegeôs continual strive to improve our provision, then please 
do consider seeking nomination.   If you would like to find out more or have any questions, then 
please do feel free to contact me via the Clerk to the Governing 
Board:  s.rutherford@collingwood.surrey.sch.uk.   
  

Mr Barker - Chair of the Governing Board 

PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCY 

https://webmail.collingwood.surrey.sch.uk/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=oMc7RbOCEqefqgA-3BsMvXDS1FCf6fzkk65qsiyn6Nz3lwHgTPfTCGgAdAB0AHAAcwA6AC8ALwB3AGUAYgBtAGEAaQBsAC4AYwBvAGwAbABpAG4AZwB3AG8AbwBkAC4AcwB1AHIAcgBlAHkALgBzAGMAaAAuAHUAawAvAG8AdwBhAC8AcgBlAGQAaQByAC4AYQBzA
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Attendance 
A reminder that parents will now regularly receive a SIMS In Touch email with their childôs 
attendance percentage to date.  This is part of our attendance initiative to keep parents and carers 
up-to-date with their childôs attendance and to emphasise the priority of studentsô attending College 
regularly and punctually. 
 
Sixth Form Open Evening this Thursday 
A reminder that the College will close at the end of Period 4 tomorrow and that Period 4 will be the 
statutory afternoon registration.  Please note that free school meal children can collect a packed 
lunch at break time from the canteen.  Please can I ask parents who are driving to the event to park 
in the Kingston parking areas.  We really value our relationship with our local residents and 
respectfully ask you not to park in their driveways or obstruct entrances or exits which, unfortunately, 
was the case on one occasion recently.  Similarly can we ask you to remind your sons and 
daughters to ensure that if they choose to go to a public place,  such as Camberley Town Centre 
during the early finish, that their behaviour is appropriate.  Last week we did have a report of a very 
small number of students causing problems and, although they are parentsô responsibility at such 
times, we do have the right to impose sanctions when students bring the College into 
disrepute.  Many thanks in advance for your support on these matters. 
 

Mr Tanner - Principal 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL /hb¢Lb¦95 Cwha t!D9 м 

w9¢¦wb ¢h t!D9 н 



b9²{ 

ϧ ±L9²{ 

The Modern Foreign Languages Department is looking for 
French, Spanish and Italian native speakers to help our 
students develop their speaking skills. 
 
If you are interested in helping our students and can spare a 

few hours every week or every other week please get in touch, it will be greatly 
appreciated. 
 
The Department is also looking for members of the local community who use a 
foreign language in their current job and would be willing to come and talk to our 
students about the importance of learning a foreign language. 
 
Please contact Ms Bauduin e.bauduin@collingwood.surrey.sch.uk. 
 

Ms Bauduin - Head of MFL Department 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED IN THE MFL DEPT 
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After a few early chances we finally took the lead through some excellent play from Josh down the 
right hand side. The boys were working hard all over the pitch to restrict Orleans Park to only a few 
chances, one of which was fantastically saved by Harvey in goal on his debut.   Into the second half 
and the boys started to show their class moving the ball well.  Further goals added by Onur, 
Freddie, Josh and an own goal enabled us to run out worthy 5-2 winners. 
 
Team: Harvey Laming, Isaac Millham, Isaac Hall, Charlie Lewin, James Hennessy,  
Freddie Lacey, Josh Ewing, Zahir Al-nawab, Oliver Henry, Harry Osmond, Onur Yildirim. 
 
Man of the Match: Onur Yildirim 
 
Next Game: Wednesday 9 October @ Tomlinscote 
 

Mr Andrews - PE Department/Year Manager - Year 9 

YEAR 7 FOOTBALLERS KICK OFF NATIONAL CUP RUN 
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